
 

 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 
FROM: Michael C. Van Milligen, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Solid Waste Recycling Grant 
 
DATE: March 8, 2023 
 
 
Public Works Director John Klostermann is recommending City Council approval for the 
submittal of a U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Solid Waste Recycling Grant 
application in the amount of $2,550,000.  There is no grant match required for this grant 
request.   
 
I concur with the recommendation and respectfully request Mayor and City Council 
approval. 
 
 
 
      _____________________________________ 
      Michael C. Van Milligen 
 
 
MCVM:sv 
Attachment 
cc: Crenna Brumwell, City Attorney 

Cori Burbach, Assistant City Manager 
John Klostermann, Public Works Director 


